
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
February 9, 2015 

Mr. Jeffrey M. Householder 
President 
Florida Public Utilities Company 
1015 6th St, NW 
Winter Haven, FL 33881 
 CPF 2-2014-0001 

Dear Mr. Householder: 

On October 1, 2014, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA), 
Office of Pipeline Safety (OPS) issued Florida Public Utilities Company (FPU) a Final Order 
with an attached Compliance Order (CO) in the above-referenced case. The CO required FPU 
to undertake certain actions to ensure compliance with the federal pipeline safety regulations.   

The OPS Southern Region received and reviewed FPU’s response to the CO dated 
January 20, 2015.  Based on our review of the actions taken by FPU, we have determined that 
FPU has complied with the terms of the CO and the Final Order.   

This case is now closed and no further action is necessary with respect to the matters involved 
in this case. 

Please be advised that this letter refers only to the above referenced order (CPF 2-2014-0001) 
and not to any other PHMSA cases, if any. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Wayne T. Lemoi 
Director, Office of Pipeline Safety 
PHMSA Southern Region 


